
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim Discusses with Alkhozaei Security and Political
Developments and Victories of “To Beck, O Messenger of God” Battle

 

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, received in his office in

Baghdad, on March 21, 2015, Dr. Khodair Alkhozaei, secretary-general of the Islamic Dawa Party-

Iraq Organization.

His Eminence discussed with Alkhozaei the security and political developments in the country

and the aftermaths of “To Beck, O Messenger of God” battle, calling on political forces to

support military operations and to deal with the unjust attack against the popular crowd.

 

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim stressed the importance of communication between the political forces for

the development of a political project that coincides with the security and military

developments, noting that ISIS removal requires social, development, service and economic

treatments in addition to military progress and security treatment.


